
 

 
 

 

 

EAA Chapter 797 Meeting: 

The Monthly Meeting will be on  

November 16, 2024 

 

 
 

Breakfast is still $7.00 November and 
December. It will be served from 8:00 to 
10:00 am before our monthly meeting.  

 

 
After breakfast, everyone is invited to 
stay for the VMC Club presentation 

and our Monthly Meeting! 

 

From The Top 
 

   Breakfast Reminder  
 

Just a friendly reminder that inflammation has 
caught up with us. Starting in January our breakfast 

will be $10.  This includes Coffee, Apple juice, 
Orange juice, Bacon, Sausage, Eggs, and All the 

Pancakes you can eat with toppings.  Come out for 
a Great Breakfast with your fellow chapter 

members. 

 
— Free Torque Wrench Calibration — 

 
This Saturday at our Breakfast, Williams 

Schretzman will have his Minions set up a Special 
table to calibrate torque wrenches. This will be a 
FREE service to anyone that would like to have 
their torque wrenches calibrated. He has asked 

anyone that has a Torque wrench in need of 
calibrating to bring it to the breakfast with you. This 

will enable them to have more experience in their 
training as well as ensure that your wrenches are 

acute. 
 

  Your President 
 

Ed Conrad, President  
E-mail # Dieseled@me.com 

Phone # 386-984-0740 

President: Edgar Conrad 
386-98-0740 

Secretary: Norma Bolyard 
352-316-5759 

Web Editor: Larry Pesek 

Vice President: Tommy Diedeman 
386-623-3224 

Treasurer: Pete VanSpronson 
813-298-4929 

Tool Crib: Doug Cleveland 
386-842-2543 

Web Page: 
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa797 

Newsletter Editor: Norma Bolyard 
SpnkyPilot@gmail.com 

Facebook Page: 
EAA 797 Facebook Link 

*VOLUME 24 * NUMBER 11*                                                                                                November 
2024 

13344 80 Terrace, Live Oak, FL 
 



2 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

VMC Club 
 
 

    
 

     Please remember that our monthly VMC Club 
meeting will precede the monthly meeting. It starts 
at 10 am and we look forward to seeing everyone 
there. It is always a great learning session followed 
by questions and discussion.  

Editor 

 
 

Pot Luck Tuesday  

 
We will not be having Potluck for the 

months of November and December 

because of the holidays. Please check back 

after the first of the year. 

 

Editor 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Transponder Checks November 18-19  
at 24 J 

 

There is a company scheduled to be at 24 J to offer 

Transponder Checks. The checks will be done on 

November 18-19.  

 

You can bring the airplane to 24J on weekend if you 

like. Tie down will be free if you buy gas. To be 
listed, send me the following info ASAP: 
 
Tail number of aircraft and owner contact info 
VFR ($300) or IFR ($500). Both include the 
transponder 
 
Accepting cash, check, ATM or credit card. Add 
3% if you use a card. 
 

 

Don Johnson CFI, CFII, MEI, AGI, IGI, ATP 
Ph 954 465 4857.  Email ids49@comcast.net 

 

 Young Eagles 
  

     For those who did not know yet, Dave Poirier 
has graciously stepped up to be our Young Eagles 
Coordinator.  We look forward to his leadership 
with this important portion of our organization  

 

 



3 
 

Touch A Truck 
 

 
 

This Saturday is Touch a Truck at Suwannee Valley 
Electric. It is a fun event with the Little Airplanes 
and yet another opportunity to tell everyone that 
EAA Chapter 797 is in full support of our 
community.  
 
 
We are in need of Volunteers to drive the Polaris 
help and assist parents in safely loading the 
children. It requires a minimum of 4 people. Please 
contact Ed Conrad if you are able to help.  
386-984-0740 
  

Ed Conrad, President 
 

 
 
 

Christmas at Heritage Park 
December 9th 

 
Mark your calendars for the Annual Christmas 
Festival at Heritage Park. Admission is free and you 
can enjoy games, photo opportunities, Santa and 
Mrs. Claus, train rides, and arts and crafts. Face 
painting, hot dogs, cookies, and hot chocolate are 

available for a small cost. The historic Crapps estate 
will also be open for house tours that day, $5.00 for 
adults and free for children with the adults. 
 
 

SkyRaider Club Project Update 

Photos: 

 

 

797 Flyer Project is making great progress. Wing 
ribs, flaps, and ailerons are ready to be glued up and 
the washout set on the wings. If you haven’t had 
your chance to get your hands on the project and 
gain some experience, put your name in the builder 
log and be part of this awesome fun project. Come 
on down and help us as we always can use an extra 
pair of hands. 
 

Allen 
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New AD for Lycoming Engines due 
to Engine Failures 

 

 
 
 

The FAA published a new AD related to 
Lycoming Engine models with affected 
parts that were shipped and installed 
between 2009 and 2017. These engines were 
installed in Cirrus, Cessna, Piper, Robinson, 
Extra, Techam, Mooney and Beechcraft. 
The AD is set to go into effect December 5, 
2004 
 
The AD requires repetitive oil inspections 
for bronze metal particulates and additional 
inspections needed, if found.  Please click 
below for the full article.  
 
FAA issues AD affecting $16,600 Lycoming Engines 

due to connecting rod failures.  

 
Ray Foundation Scholarships. 

 
Please remember that it is time again for 

applications for the flight training scholarships for 
AOPA members who teach. Educators and students 

can apply for up to $10,000 to earn their private 
pilot Certificate.  

 
To explore all available scholarship opportunities 

and begin your application, visit 
aopa.org/scholarships. 
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Foreflight Study Group:  
 

For members interested in learning more 
about using Foreflight, please consider 
coming out to the informal study group.  

 
The group meets every other Thursday at 

7pm at Lake City Airport. The next meeting 
will be this Thursday, November 14th.  

 
 

EAA Chapter 1349 Fly-in Photos 
 

What a great day at the fly-in. The 
weather was beautiful and so were the 
aircraft. Thanks for the submissions!! 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Membership Information 

 
  For those who are considering joining the club or 
are interested in renewing membership.  The 
membership year runs from January 1st through 
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December 31st. Any new member dues collected 
after October 1st each year will carry over until 
December 31st the following year.  The cost of 
annual membership to our chapter is $20.00 a year. 
 

Please remit payments in person or to: 
 

Suwannee Co. Airport, EAA Clubhouse 
13344 80th Terrace 
Live Oak, FL 32060 

 

Club Calendar  
 

• EAA 797 Club Meeting – 3rd Saturday of 
every month at 10:30 am.  

 

• SkyRaider project – Meets most Saturdays 
at the Clubhouse. Please check our 
Facebook page for information on updated 
dates and times.  
 

• Touch A Truck – November 16th 
 

• Christmas at Heritage Park – December 9th 
 

• Club Christmas party – December 21st  
(More details to come) 
 
 
 

Please email corrections, event information, 

photos, and any information that you would like 

to pass on to: 

 
Norma Bolyard 

SpnkyPilot@gmail.com 

 

352-316-5759 

 

 


